
September 27, 2015 
 

Sacramento Concert Band Council 
Minutes – September 14, 2015 Meeting 

 
 

The meeting of the Sacramento Concert Band Council opened at 9:25 p.m., September 
14, 2015, in the East Music Room of Rio Americano High School. 
 
Members present were: 
 

Grant Parker 
Les Corbin 
Linda Thomas 
Bob Allshouse 
Norm Hill 
Dawn David 
Karen Hung 
Bill Parker 
 

Grant Parker had requested the meeting to review the financial situation of the band.  
Gary Gravier, our old treasurer had left our band finances in good shape, but there were 
problems with the way in which the Sacramento Valley Symphonic Band Association 
had handled the funds for our band and the other bands.  The SVSBA is a 501(c)(3) non-
profit entity recognized by the Internal Revenue Service and has been the custodian of the 
funds for the member bands.  The Sacramento Concert Band is not a recognized legal 
entity and would have trouble trying to open a bank account. 
 
As of September 14, 2015, the Sacramento Concert Band had funds in the form of several 
undeposited checks, cash from the spring concert, and cash from the snack fund.  The 
options for handling these funds which are outside the control of the SVSBA, were as 
follows: 
 

1. Hold the funds. 
2. Open a new checking account. 
3. Ask the SVSBA to open a new account 
4. Open a new account with the San Juan Unified School District. 

 
After some discussion, the council decided to hold the checks and cash for two weeks and 
get an update on the SVSBA situation. 
 
The meeting closed at 10:00 p.m. on September 14, 2015. 
 

Norm Hill, Secretary 


